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Year two involved strengthening partnerships, increasing numbers for a dedicated 
workforce and piloting new approaches with iwi, hapū and partner agencies. 
 
As the programme enters its third year, the focus will turn to refining and learning 
from the new approaches as well as beginning the evaluation aspects of the 
programme.  
 
You requested: 
 

 I'm after a more detailed break down than this - this spreadsheet doesn't tell 
me what the money has been spent on. Therefore, can I please request all 
spending to date on the Maori pathways initiative (specifically, as its been 
labelled in your response, Maori Development), this might include travel 
expenses, staffing, resources (please specify), education. Please break this 
down by year. 
Could you please confirm receipt? 

 
Please find enclosed Māori Pathways spending between 2019/20 and 2020/21 as at 
31 May 2021 as Appendix One. As you will note, the programme is currently 
underspending its budget allocation. This is due to multiple factors, including the time 
taken to establish relationships and focus on genuine co-design and the impact of 
COVID-19 alert level restrictions. Where possible, the underspend to date will be re-
allocated to future years’ funding to contribute towards the Hōkai Rangi strategy and 
to implement Māori Pathways initiatives developed through the co-design process. 
 
As per Corrections’ previous response, the Ministry of Social Development did not 
spend any money on the Māori Pathways initiative in 2019/20.  Corrections has 
consulted with the Ministry of Social Development to confirm their costs for 2020/21 
to 31 May 2021, which are provided in Table Two. Corrections has also consulted 
with Te Puni Kokiri to confirm their costs for each financial year, provided in Table 
Three. 
 

Please note that this response may be published on Corrections’ website. Typically, 
responses are published quarterly, or as otherwise determined. Your personal 
information including name and contact details will be removed for publication. 
 
I trust the information provided is of assistance. Should you have any concerns with 
this response, I would encourage you to raise them with Corrections. Alternatively, 
you are advised of your right to also raise any concerns with the Office of the 
Ombudsman. Contact details are: Office of the Ombudsman, PO Box 10152, 
Wellington 6143. 
 
Ngā mihi  
 

 
 
Topia Rameka 
Deputy Chief Executive, Māori  








